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 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 5 
Term 3 
August 

15 

Science Week 
Glass: 

More Than Meets the Eye 

16      Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

17     Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

18    
Yr 5 Science Week Excursion 

to Balcatta SHS 
8.15 am – 11.10am 

 
 

19  
 

Lunchtime Green Team 
 

Faction Carnival Sausage 
Sizzle Order DUE today  

Week 6 
Term 3 
August 

22    Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 

 

 

23         Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

BOOKWEEK 
Parade 

8.45 ~9.20 am 
 

24   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

 
 
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

25 
 
 

26   
Senior Choir 11.30 – 2.30 

Rehearsal  Churchlands SHS 
Yr 2 Rm 10 and 12  

Bookweek Excursion to 
Osborne Library to meet 

Author Rebecca Cool 
 Lunchtime Green Team 

Week 7 
Term 3 
August /  
September 

  29 
 

Faction 
Jumps and Throws 

30    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

 31    Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

1 
 
 

2 

Faction 
Athletics 
Carnival 

Week 8 
Term 3 
September 

 5    Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am  

6   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

7    Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 
 
P&C Meeting 5.45–7 pm 

8  
 
 
 
 
 
School Board 5.30–7 pm 

9  
 

Lunchtime Green Team 
 

Week 9 
Term 3 
September 

12 13    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
 
 

 

14   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in 
the Hall 
  
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

15 
 
 

16 
 

Lunchtime Green Team 

Week 10 
Term 3 
September 

19    Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am  

20    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

  

Interschool  
Athletics Carnival 

@ Noranda Sporting 
Complex 

 

21       Whole School         
Assembly 8.45am 

22  
Senior Choir Yr 5&6 

Massed Choir Rehearsal 
8.45am – 2.00 pm  

@ Perth Concert Hall 
 

 

23          
Lunchtime Green Team 

 
Massed Choir Performance  

Perth Concert Hall 
Meet at 5.15pm on the 

foreshore steps 
 

Last Day of Term Three for 
Students and Staff 

Term 4 Commences for all 
MONDAY 10 October 2022 

HAPPY SPRING BREAK  Saturday 24 September to Sunday 9 October inclusive. 
First day of Term 4 for Teachers and Students is  Monday 10 October 2022.  

 

 
 

 

Tuart Times 
 

eNews Volume 17 12 August 2022 

https://www.bayswater.wa.gov.au/online-services/halls-and-venues-for-hire/noranda-sporting-complex
https://www.bayswater.wa.gov.au/online-services/halls-and-venues-for-hire/noranda-sporting-complex
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

With Science Week being followed by Book Week then our Faction Athletics Carnival there is lots to enjoy 
at our school.   

Science Week activities will focus on Glass and its properties. 

We hope that Book Week costumes will celebrate our school’s Sustainability 
approach – reuse an outfit, borrow a costume, design unique attire using found 
materials and objects.  Students are asked to parade with the actual copy of their 
book that holds their character, or if the book is not to hand, a picture of the cover 
may be carried as they walk. Every student will receive a Book Week bookmark to 
help them as they read any book any time any where.  Staff and parents are 
encouraged to dress up too!!  

Students are already having races timed, jumps and throws measured and team 
games practiced.  Mrs Caldwell commented on the helpfulness of the 2022 Faction Captains as Junior and 
Senior Sports Activity Stations are set up then dismantled following faction practices. The Competitor Lists 
will be posted to the  Sports Notice Board during next week. 

I look forward to continuing to work closely with you to support all our students to make educational 
progress and have a positive school experience.   

Congratulations to the students who received merit certificates at the Junior Assembly on 3 August 2022. 

We are proud of how you demonstrate Excellence, Care, Equity and Learning. Students at Tuart Hill ExCEL. 

The winning class last week 
Room 14 scored the 
highest points during the 
week for: 

 Keeping school bags 
zipped 

 Keeping all bags on the 
hooks or racks 

 Making sure there was no 
rubbish outside the 
classroom 

 Keeping lunchboxes 
inside school bags and 

 Keeping hats and jackets 
in school bags.  

Thank you for 
demonstrating the value of 
Care in our school. 

 

Principal’s Message: Beverly Innes 

 

 

 

MERIT CERTIFICATE WINNERS: Wednesday 3 August 2022 

Golden Broom Winners Wednesday 3 August 2022 – Year One in Room 14! 

https://www.pinterest.com.au/search/pins/?q=Book%20day%20costumes&rs=srs&b_id=BOJ7lPfk_H7wAAAAAAAAAAAB4PYeZ4p6qj0RKics7MYiOKd8RtiUpO95W8VbsQ8-WXRGdaL18L_s2W4fGMdlzAA&source_id=4n8geSYX
https://www.current.com.au/50-simple-book-week-costume-ideas-for-2022/
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        Congratulations to the students who received merit certificates at the Senior Assembly on 10 August 2022. 

We are proud of how you demonstrate Excellence, Care, Equity and Learning. Students at Tuart Hill ExCEL. 

The winning class this week Room 4 
scored the highest points during the week 
for: 

 Keeping school bags zipped 

 Keeping all bags on the hooks or racks 

 Making sure there was no rubbish 
outside the classroom 

 Keeping lunchboxes inside school bags 
and 

 Keeping hats and jackets in school bags.  

Thank you for demonstrating the value of 
Care in our school. 

 

 

National Science Week starts 15 August 2022 – our students will explore this year’s theme Glass: More Than 

Meets the Eye by looking at how glass is made and where stained glass can be found. 

The WA Museum Boola Bardip has several bespoke Science Week events you might like to book into, as does 
SciTech Discovery Centre.  There is something to excite the curiosity in us all regardless of age! 

Kind Regards, Sharon Cheeseman, Science Specialist, Tuart Hill Primary School 

Science Excitement 

MERIT CERTIFICATE WINNERS: Wednesday 10 August 2022 

Golden Broom Winners – Year Six in Room 4! 

https://www.scienceweek.net.au/find-events/?location-string=6060&location-id=&location-postcode=&location-suburb=&location-state=&location-type=text&location-lat=&location-lng=&event-type=local&event-list-page=1&keyword=&date-range=
https://visit.museum.wa.gov.au/boolabardip/
https://www.scienceweek.net.au/event/seeing-things-clearly-tour/perth/
https://www.scienceweek.net.au/event/scitech-discovery-centre/west-perth/
https://www.scienceweek.net.au/event/seeing-things-clearly-tour/perth/
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The 2022 Book Week Parade will be held on Tuesday 

23 August, 8.45 am ~9.20 am.   

The theme of Dreaming with Eyes Open inspires 

reusing, repurposing and redesigning existing found 

materials into a costume that represents a character 

from a book.   

Students are to carry the book or a picture of the 

book with them during the Parade – every dress-up 

entry will be acknowledged and every reader will 

receive a bookmark to help them mark their place in 

their books. 

I am looking forward to supporting students to explore the written word and experience the joy of speaking 

with rhyme, rhythm and cadence, understanding academic English phrasing. I will be introducing Book Week 

themes during my lessons with all students across the school and discussing potential costume ideas. 

Kind regards, Ruth Rice,  
Oral Language Specialist,  
Tuart Hill Primary School.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Talk Off is an annual competition that supports our students to 
speak clearly and confidently in public.  
 
Part of the English Curriculum, Talk Off is a purposeful activity 
that creates a reason for writing a persuasive text or an 
explanation. Classroom lessons then help students to edit their 
‘talks’ to contain a succinct message that has elements of a 
good speech. Student speak in front of a supportive audience 
first – a friend, then a small group then the whole class.  

 
Each class collaboratively selects a confident speaker who has written then delivered an interesting speech to present 
their talk to either the 1,2and 3 classes (on Thursday 20 October, from 8.50 am in the Hall) or the 4,5 and 6 classes (on 
Friday 21 October, from 8.50 am in the Hall), and to be assessed by a panel of judges against the Public Speaking Rubric. 
 
Students have time in class to prepare their Talk Off topics, but many students like to discuss their presentations with 
their parents / Carers, and to practise delivering their speech. To help you understand the focus of Talk Off, the 
following important points will be of interest: 

2022 BOOKWEEK 

2022 Talk Off   

2021 Yr 1, 2 and 3 Talk- Off WINNERS 

https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=2022+bookweek&qpvt=2022+bookweek&view=detail&mid=89B72FFBC770A65998BA89B72FFBC770A65998BA&&FORM=VRDGAR&ru=%2Fvideos%2Fsearch%3Fq%3D2022%2Bbookweek%26qpvt%3D2022%2Bbookweek%26FORM%3DVDRE
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 Week 2 Term 4 - Finalists deliver talks in the HALL  
  Junior Year 1,2,3, Thursday 20.10 8.50 - 10.15 
  Senior Year 4.5.6, Friday 21.10 8.50 - 10.15 
 Timing  
o Year 1 and 2 - 90 seconds 
o Year 3 and 4 - 2 minutes  
o Year 5 and 6 - 3 minutes 
 Equipment 
o Students may create a relevant PowerPoint that supports their 

presentation 
o Appropriate props can be used to enhance audience interest 
 Palm Cards 
o Please encourage the use of small palm cards for all students 
o Show your child/ren how to put text into dot points 
 Topic Selection 
o This is best to be students' own choice, but you may guide them if they are amenable 
o Make sure your child/ren tell their teacher their topic before they begin their research to make sure the topic is 

appropriate for a school based audience 

Talk off can be raise anxiety in some students. Please acknowledge this emotion and reiterate that the classroom is a 

safe, supportive environment, and we are all there to 

do our very best.  

If your child/ren express that they are extremely 

worried about performing in front of the whole 

school, please let the class teacher know.  We have 

strategies that will help our students overcome their 

apprehension that have proven to help our students 

develop their ability to speak up for themselves in this 

then other situations. 

Please speak directly to your class teacher or email 

the Talk Off coordinator Mrs Cathy Donald 

Catherine.donald@education.wa.edu.au if you have 

any pressing questions; thank you.   

I look forward to being blown away yet again by our 

students’ public speaking abilities!  

Last week our pre-primary classes visited the canteen to learn about how we use 

the traffic light system to classify what is healthy foods and what are sometimes 

foods.  

We saw examples of green foods 

and amber foods and even some 

naughty red foods!  

We learnt the foods we need to 

eat are green foods as these are 

fuel our bodies need to go and 

play. 

 

 

2021 Yr 4, 5 and 6 Talk- Off WINNERS 

Canteen Catch-up 

mailto:Catherine.donald@education.wa.edu.au
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The canteen will be hosting a 

sausage sizzle for this year’s 

Faction Athletics Carnival on Friday 

2 September 2022.  

Order forms will go home with your 

students this week.  Spare copies 

are available at the Front Office. 

Order forms and cash need to be 

handed in to the canteen by next 

Friday 19 August by 3pm, late 

orders will not be accepted.  

The canteen will be open 

for recess and lunch 

counter sales on the day - 

you can still have 

cheesies and icecreams! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents,  
Following our recent school photography by Kapture, you can now view and order 
any special photos taken this year.  

When visiting https://www.kapture.com.au/event.asp you will need to enter our school code under the Sports & 

Event tab to access the gallery:  PCPKV3 

The school photo orders were sent home with your child yesterday. Please note the following: 
 Magnetic photo frames and additional prints are slotted between the prints of your package. 
 Key chains are packed separately and distributed by the school office to the classroom teachers, who then 

distribute to the students. Check with your teacher if you have not received yours as yet. 
 Sibling photos (if applicable to your school) are delivered to the eldest child and placed inside their photo 

package as additional prints if applicable.  
 Digital negative orders will be sent to your email address supplied within 3-5 days of the school photo 

delivery. Don’t forget to check your junk mail folders. 
 You are still able to place additional orders via the Kapture website including orders for sports, music or 

special group photos taken on school photo day. Use the same school code as previously supplied.  
If you ordered photos more than 10 days after photo day, your order will be handled separately and mailed directly 

to your home address within the next 28 days. Check your confirmation email for more information.  

Kind regards     The Kapture Crew 

Kapture Photography – Sports and Special Gallery Open for Viewing 

2021 
Faction Athletics Winners 

SCORPIO!!! 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kapture.com.au%2Fevent.asp&data=05%7C01%7CBeverly.Innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7C7775213f375e4149b33d08da79dc3768%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637956284145366482%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9geEsaMfY8gZfObrarp6kGcjWCDH6YftPsAPnNUHzxo%3D&reserved=0
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Our P&C is active and effective to support our School to provide programs and resources so that our students can 

access every benefit that help them make progress and achieve. 

Want to know more about the P&C? 

✳  Email pandcthps@gmail.com    

 ✳ Join the P&C Facebook group.    

✳ Chat to a committee member  

✳ Attend the monthly meeting (in person or virtually) – 
next meeting Wednesday 31 August 2022, 5.45 pm start at the School.       
 
You are always welcome at the events or meetings, and we are open to any new ideas! 
Have a great week, Marion, P&C Secretary  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuart Hill Primary School Parents & Citizens News 

Community News 

mailto:pandcthps@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F565055120280501&data=05%7C01%7Cbeverly.innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc6fc704a815a45ebf9a908da537ede5a%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637914101725330532%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FiG7H2UmyGWvmbDBrvpyUg4QXn6inD58MG2dE%2FqZwLw%3D&reserved=0
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MONTHLY WEBINARS NOW RUNNING! CLICK 
ON A SESSION FOR THE LINK TO JOIN. 
 
Upcoming webinars:  

 Thursday, July 28th @ 1PM 

 Wednesday, August 24th @ 7.30PM 

 Thursday, September 12th @ 1pm 

 
Packed with Goodness is a Cancer Council WA 
nutrition education program for parents of 
primary school-aged children at all West 
Australian schools. 
 

 
The FREE 60-minute healthy lunchbox webinar will be delivered by health professionals and covers the following 
topics: 
• tips for packing a healthy lunchbox 
• healthy alternatives to pre-packaged snacks 
• the importance of fruit and vegies for kids 
• label reading 
• the best drink choices for kids 

Each parent will receive a free resource kit, packed with information and goodies to get started. Book a session 

 

WA PCYC's 
 Razzamatazz 2022 

 Variety Live Show on  
Sunday, 11th September. 

 
We are thrilled to offer Tuart Hill Primary School 
complimentary tickets for less fortunate children, young 
adults, those with additional needs, and their families and 
carers. (One ticket per person is required when booking 
tickets). 
 
Streaming access to the pre-recorded show is also 
available. 
 
Tickets can book out fast - Tentative bookings can be made 
for bulk ticket orders while you confirm final ticket 
numbers. Please finalise all orders by Wednesday, 24th 
August 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_tw70ukiwQ_uADtRx9ps3ng
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_NzcuxNylRiWhED1mppTS6A
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_tlzvuPTKT66BiTHOVtsT5w
https://www.crunchandsip.com.au/healthy-lunchboxes/book-a-session
https://www.crunchandsip.com.au/event/5/packed-with-goodness

